
Vision Statement: 

First United Methodist Church is 

a loving, supportive family of 

faith working together to share 

God's love. 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Taste of Whatôs Inside 
 

2,6         Church facts 

2            Enough is Enough Seminar 

3            Youth News 

3            Vacation Bible School 

3            Children's Corner 

4            Letters from Lulwanda 

5            Music Notes 

5            Ice Cream Social Photos 

6            Puppets for Jesus 

6            College Scholarship              

        Information 

6            Church Flowers request 

6            Newsletter Deadline 
 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

2            Enough is Enough - July 29 

1,3         Vacation Bible School - 

       July 11-15 

1,3         Impact Weekend - July 1 - 3 

6            College Scholarship Deadline -

       August 1 

6            Puppets for Jesus Fall Startup -

       September 11 

6            Newsletter Deadline - July 11 
 

 

 So here we are officially in summer.  I trust that 
all of you will find some creative ways to survive the heat 
and at the same time locate a few moments for vacation.  
Our family excursion over to Florida was a wonderful 
experience.  Only downside is that when we returned 
back to Gilmer I found myself in need of some time off 
from my time off.  It is great to have memories and pho-
tos to recall the experiences and it is good to be home 
and back to the routine of things.   

 Speaking of summer . . . There are two opportunities designed for 
our young folk just ahead.  Both of these are traditionally part of the life of 
this congregation with one a longtime, even nearly forever, experience and 
the other relatively new. 
 First up is Impact Weekend, when members and friends of our 
United Methodist Youth Fellowship, along with those of a couple of other 
local United Methodist Congregations, come together for fellowship, practi-
cal Biblical insight, mission, music, food, and everything else traditionally 
highlighted in a retreat format.  Matthew Potter, our youth director, is fo-
cused upon making this happen.  I do know that he is need of and wel-
comes adult volunteers.  Dates are July 1 to 3.  See Matthew for details. 
 Second thing, chronologically speaking, is Vacation Bible School, 
which runs from July 11 to 15.  Chandra Sorrells and her crew of will-
ing adult and youth leadership are busily heading toward an invitation to: 
ñSurf Shacké Catch the Wave of Godôs Amazing Love.ò  VBS subthemes 
include ñGod who: creates, helps, loves, calms and sends.ò  The VBS team 
is being formed now.  Please see Chandra for a place where you can 
serve. 
 Just a touch here concerning summer excitement at First UMC 
Gilmer.  I look forward to enjoying my summer with you all. 
 Regards and God Bless . . . See you Sunday if not before . . .  
 

Richard  

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
gilmerchurch@gmail.com 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Becky Campbell, Claudia Darnell, Millie Feller, Jennifer 

Madl Gonzalez, Harmony auto accident victims, Nat 

Harrison, Roy Helpenstill, Dr. David Jenkins, family of 

Henry Lange, Susan Lee, family of Lewis McCarroll, 

Betty Slocum, Rev. Bill Webb, family of Lessie Wilson 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŜǊƛπ

ƻǳǎ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƘǳǘ-ƛƴǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ 

wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǊ ²Ŝō {ƛǘŜ  
ŦƻǊ ǳǇ-ǘƻ-ǘƘŜ-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΦ   

 

 

tǊŀȅŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 
           

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ IƛƳ ŦƻǊ Iƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΦ  --  tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛŀƴǎ пΥс 

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

ǿǿǿΦƎƛƭƳŜǊ-ŦǳƳŎΦŎƻƳ 

 hǊ /ŀƭƭΥ  /ƘǳǊŎƘ hŶŎŜ ς фло-упо-нсмл 

ϝbŜǿ tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘϝ .Ŝǧȅ tŀǊƛǎƘ ς фло-упо-оуср 

!ƴƴŜǧŜ .ǊŜŀȊŜŀƭŜ ς фло-тфл-ммом 

5ŀǘŜ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

WǳƴŜ р ну уу мсс 

WǳƴŜ мн му млл моу 
 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ 5ŀǘŜ 

ну фс мтп 

 

!ǾŜǊŀƎŜ   
[ŀǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ 

но ут мтм 

{ǘŀǝǎǝŎŀƭƭȅ {ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ  
Our Presence 

www.gilmer-fumc.com  

The Methodist Messenger 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

An Important community opportunity is coming to 
Gilmer: 
 
ñEnough is Enough,ò a seminar created to ad-
dress Domestic Violence 
 
On July 29 Upshur County District Attorney 
Billy Byrd, along with Upshur County Crime Stop-
pers, is offering ñEnough is Enough . . . Stop 
Domestic Violence.ò  The event features The-
cia Jenkins of ñBold Professional Seminars and 
Consulting.ò  The purpose of this event is simple: 
to define domestic violence; dynamics of domes-
tic violence; safety planning; and primary preven-
tion.ò  There is a time investment from 10 a.m. to 
3 p.m.  Location is the Gilmer Civic Center.  
See Linda Keller for details.  Linda can be 
reached at 903 ï 680 ï 8237 or here at the 
church on just about every Sunday morning.   

 

    Our Deepest Sympathy to 
 

 Anita Baker on the loss of her brother, 

  Lessie Wilson 
 

 Ann Irwin on the loss of her brother, 

  Lewis McCarroll 
 

 Rick Lange on the loss of his father,  

  Henry Lange 
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 Impact Weekend is coming up 

very soon (July 1st - 3rd) and we are 

still in need of adult volunteers. We will 

need help throughout the weekend so if 

you could please donate some time to help make this weekend an 

IMPACTFUL one you will not regret it and it will be greatly appreciat-

ed. The things we need help with are listed below.  

 

�x�� Setup on Friday/Prep 

�x�� Registration Friday night 

�x�� Drivers for mission project and transportation to host homes 

�x�� Mission team volunteers 

�x�� Adult leaders to interact throughout the weekend 

�x�� Host homes 

�x�� Provide and or help serve meals/snacks 

�x�� Leading short devotionals 

 

If you would like to help or have any questions please contact me on 

Facebook or my cell at 903-801-9832. 

 
  

 
 

 
The month of July will be a crazy 
fun month for our children. 
In Sunday School we will be study-
ing the story of Abraham and Sarah. 
Then of course July 11th-15th is 
Vacation Bible School. There are 
a few items we could use for VBS; if 

you could donate or lend, we sure would appreciate it. 
 
Items needed: 
 
�i ��  Beach balls  
�i ��  Floating rings 
�i ��  Sand pails 
�i ��  Beach towels 
�i ��  Kites 
�i ��  General beach items to use for decoration.  
 
Sincerely, 

Mrs. Chandra 
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Matthew 

by Matthew Potter 

 

Youth News 
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by Chandra Sorrells 


